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The Squadron Barbeque allowed cadets, 

friends and family to come together and 

enjoy a nice night off. The Barbeque 

included a fun night of games, food, and a 

pumpkin carving competition, ending with 

a bonfire. Many cadets teamed up and 

carved creative designs, but in the end, 

only one group of cadets won the prize of 

winning the contest and some candy!   

 

 

 

Cadets working hard on their pumpkins! 
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Aerospace: 
This month in Aerospace, Cadets got to operate drones in the 
hanger. Cadets took turns operating the drones.  
 

E/S:  

During this month's Emergency Service Pod the cadets went on a 

search and rescue mission for an emergency locator beacon. This 

exercise taught cadets how to use instruments in order to pinpoint the 

location of a beacon. Along the way, cadets reviewed the correct use 

of compasses and maps.  

 
Safety:  
During this month’s safety briefing, Lt. Michalski presented cadets 

with safe ways to go about trick or treating. Cadets learned simple 

facts about what to be aware of during the fun event. The briefing 

talked about checking candy before eating, being aware of your 

surroundings, and some important costume accessories to help make 

you and your family safe.  
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Date Event Uniform Notes 

    
Thurs., 
Nov 1 

 

  
      

       
    Weekly Meeting 

 Basic Training Wk. 5 

               
          BDU/ABU 
 
 

      
  Color Guard Training     
             Drill 
      ES and Aero Pods 

 Sun., 
Nov. 4 

 

 

    WAA Fundraiser 

 

      BDUs w/field 

            jacket 

     Dress warmly 

      Polo for SMs 

             

 New England Pizza 

    Portsmouth Ave, Exeter 

 1200-1500  1500-1800 

   Sign Up on Eventbrite 

 

  
Tues. 
Nov. 13 

   Marksmanship 

         Training Moved to  
Tues. Nov. 13  

 

   BDU/APU 

     Dress Warmly 

  Exeter Sportsman’s Club 

     Portsmouth Ave. 
Exeter 

          1600- 1930 

Thurs., 
Nov. 8 

 

  Weekly Meeting 

    Basic Training 

           Wk. 6 

Aircrew Meeting 

 

        
       PT Gear 

 

        Polo 

  PT Testing 

     Achievement Testing  
  CDI   Chap. Atkins 

      FDC  Lt. Ratzlaff 

 

Sat., Nov 
10 

  
   UNH Hockey 

  
   Blues for CG 

 

Civies for 
attendees 

 

 

    Game time 1900 

    Travel on your own 

Sun., Nov 
11 

 

 

   WAA Fundraiser 

 

 

    BDU or Polo 

   New England Pizza 

      Portsmouth Ave. 
Exeter 

1200-1500  or 1500-1800 

Sign Up on Eventbrite 

 Thurs. 
Nov. 15 

    Weekly Meeting 

         CBT Wk. 7 

      BDU/APU         Leadership Labs   
 

CALENDAR 
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             BORs     AUX  Capt. Wegner   
 

  Tues. 
Nov. 27 

 Marksmanship  
      Training 
Moved to Tues. Nov.27 

        

    BDU/APU  Exeter Sportsman’s Club 

Portsmouth Ave. Exeter 

     1600-1930 

Sign Up on Eventbrite 

Thurs. 
Nov 22 

 

  THANKSGIVING 

 

     BREAK 

  Enjoy your family time 

 Thurs. 
Nov.29 

 

Weekly Meeting 

     Cadet Basic 

      Graduation 

Aerospace/Safety 

 

    Blues or  
       Corporate 

 Commander’s Call 1900    
FDC 

 

       Promotions/Awards 

 
  

  

 Thurs. 
Dec. 20 

Squadron Holiday 

        Party 

    Civies                 WBA 
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Marksmanship  

Cadets furthered their practice of discipline and focus 

during this week's marksmanship. The cadets who had 

not previously qualified, worked on trying to qualify 

while the more experienced cadets shot in three 

different positions. During the night, rifles were shot as 

well as pistols. 

  

Cadets A. Madden, G. Cornell and A. 
McKean. 

 

Cadets A. McKean and S. Humphreys 
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Lt. Wegner promoted to  

                   Captain  

Cadet Humphreys received 

Achievement 8 and Red 

Service Ribbon 

 

 

 

 

  

Cadet Robinson promoted to 

C/MSgt and received Cadet of 

the Quarter. 

Cadet Hatfield promoted to 

C/SSgt.  

Cadet Filteau promoted to C/SrA. 

 

  

Promotions 
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    Project Officer (PO) Information 

EVENT Project Officer EMAIL PHONE 

Safety LTC Lauder 
2 Lt. Michalski 
  

klauder@nhwg.cap.gov 

rmichalski@nhwg.cap.gov 

603-929-9508 (h) 
 

  

Cadet Programs   
(For parents of cadets only) 

Capt. Wegner    mwegner@nhwg.cap.gov 603-343-8365 

Color Guard Training Capt. Wegner     mwegner@nhwg.cap.gov    603-343-8365 

Emergency Services Maj. Barrington    bbarrington@nhwg.cap.gov     Email Only    

Orientation Flights LTC Lauder         kflpilot@nhwg.cap.gov 603-929-9508 (h) 
603-781-8783 (c) 

Testing LTC. Croker        mcroker@nhwg.cap.gov Email only 

Member Scholarships Maj. Grantham    ggrantham@nhwg.cap.gov Email Only 

Uniform Supplies 2nd Lt. R. Hall         rhall@nhwg.cap.gov  207-698-1502 
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Wreaths Across America:  

Seacoast Squadron has been participating in WAA for the 

past 4-5 years. We are selling sponsorships for wreaths 

to be placed on Veteran’s graves at the Exeter Cemetery. 

We also place the wreaths on the graves prior to the 

noon ceremony which will be on Saturday, Dec. 15th. If 

you can help with that please sign up on Eventbrite. If 

every household could sponsor just one wreath at $15 or 

ask a family member, business or acquaintance to 

sponsor a wreath we would be well on the way to 

achieving our goal of 200 wreaths sponsored. The 

squadron receives $5 for each wreath sponsored to be 

used for cadet programs. We will be collecting 

sponsorships through the November 29th meeting or 

you can donate online at 

www.wreathsacrossamerica.org/nh0002P so that 

Seacoast will receive the $5 back per wreath and the 

Exeter Cemetery will receive the wreaths. Please be sure 

to use the above URL or print out a sponsorship form 

from our squadron website and return it to me. Please 

do not mail the forms in as I need to collate the 

donations. 

   Major Hardy 
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One of the most difficult tasks a chaplain or clergy person can ever have is to console family 
members after a suicide. Thoughts of grief and of guilt (why didn’t we see this/ what could we 
have done) comingle in the souls of family members and there are no answers… only the 
consolation of presence and support. 
 

Civil Air Patrol Senior Members and Cadets are not immune from the challenges of life 
situations that create great stress and can tragically cause individuals to carry out this 
irreversible act. The CAP Chaplain Corp has been tasked to present programs on the topic of 
“Resilience” to strengthen ourselves; I feel it a most worthy program and am proud to present 
it to the members of Seacoast Squadron. If for some reason you were not present on October 
25, please contact me so that I can give you some of the material.  
 

It is challenging to take on the difficult task of addressing the specter of suicide that our 
members face. General Smith, National Commander, has created a broad multi-discipline 
approach that used experts from operations, cadet programs, health services and the 
chaplaincy. A National Task Force for Resiliency and Suicide Prevention was created. He writes 
that the plan created “exceeded my expectations.”  
 

The second part of the program was the recently carried out unit-wide October Down Day. The 
intent of this Down Day was for all of us to pause our normal activities in order to reflect on the 
subject of wellness and resiliency. The audience was broadened to include not just our cadets, 
but our senior members and interested family members as well. The goal, familiarizing this 
broader audience to the CAP Five Pillars of Wellness and Resilience program, is to ensure that 
all of us are made stronger to face life’s stresses.  
 

If you know anyone who seems to be “at risk,” reach out to that person… many support 
resources are available. It may be as real a saving of life as any of the Emergency Services 
Missions that we carry out. 
 

Chaplain Gary Atkins 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

Seacoast Newsletter Editor   Maj. Penny Hardy 

Cadet Reporters     Cadets Hartman and McKean 

We welcome your submissions and comments in order to improve our newsletter. 

   News from Chaplain Atkins 
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